Association of Connecticut Library Boards

P.O. Box 263
Ellington, DT 06029

Special Meeting
Date: August 24, 2022 at 9:00 a.m.

Location: Zoom meeting

Present: Denise Stankovics, Wendy Berlind, Jan Glover, Carol Mikulski, Sue Phillips
Missing: Gail Richmond, Dawn LaValle, Barbara Leonard
Call to Order:  in the absence of President Gail Richmond, Vice President Carol Mikulski called the meeting to order at 9:08 a.m. 
Secretary’s Report:  It was moved (Jan) and seconded (Carol) to accept the minutes of the June 9, 2022 meeting. The motion passed unanimously.
Treasurer’s Report: Sue Phillips submitted the treasurer’s report which showed a bank balance of $27,386.03 as of August 23.  Wafaa Razeq has been paid $360 for working on the website. Sue has modified the membership form to reflect our new address and to collect email addresses from directors and board members. The plan is to automatically sign up board chairs for the trusteetalk listserv; they can opt out if they wish.                                                                                    Our webpage support person, Wafaa, has been chosen to participate in the New England Library Association 2022 Library Leadership Symposium program.  It is designed for emerging leaders as an introduction to library leadership and is most appropriate for early to mid-career library workers who have demonstrated potential to become leaders in the field.   She was chosen as one of 5 from Connecticut, out of a field of more than 50.  The sessions will run until October, followed by a grand finale at the NELA Conference.
President’s Report:  Carol and Gail are ready to present the new edition of Board Basics after they practice using zoom.
FOCL Report: Barbara Leonard emailed the following report:  The news from FOCL is that we are having a Fall Conference on Saturday, November 5 at the University of Hartford. We are doing a “Boot Camp” format with a speaker, then several breakout sessions covering topics in which our members have expressed interest. As these sessions are offered a couple of times, people can attend several different presentations over the course of the event. I’ll let you know the particulars as we finalize the details.

Our annual meeting and conference in June in Avon was very well attended, so it looks as if library folks are ready to “get back out there” in person. 

Our Fall newsletter should be in mailboxes next week, for those if you who are members of FOCL. 

State Library Report:  Dawn LaValle had no report from the State Library.
Old Business: 
Newsletter:  Denise said that the next issue will come out in October with an article on challenges to library materials (banning books), a note about the fall programs, a column from Deborah Schander ( Connecticut State Librarian), and  a write up of the survey results to collect the program interests of directors and trustees.. 
Zoom Account:  Sue has registered the ACLB for a zoom account that is free; we decided that a webinar “pro” account will suit our needs best. Sue is pursuing discounts through Techsoup, and as of August 25, she announced that our Pro account is set up. We should be able to provide on-line registration through the ACLB website. Wendy will ask Wafaa for guidance.
New Business:  
Mini conference format:   For the present, we will continue with zoom presentations, planning for Tom Hennick on FOIA in October, Strategic Planning with Maureen Sullivan on November 2, and Board Basics in late November or December. Jan suggested that there be a second host for the zoom presentation who can let people in and monitor the chat window. We will post information on the ACLB site and send an invitation through Conntech to all library directors to forward to their boards. Jan offered to print and mail a flyer to each library director once the dates are definite.
Zoom: A tentative practice session for using zoom has been set up for September 8 at 7:00 p.m. Wendy will write up basic instructions for setting up and hosting a zoom meeting before that session.
Adjournment:  

It was moved (Jan) and seconded (Denise) to adjourn the meeting at 10:51 a.m.  The motion passed unanimously.
Respectfully submitted,


Wendy Berlind, Secretary

